
Homedale Elementary School Memo   
 
To:  Homedale Board of Trustees, Superintendent Rob Sauer 
From:  Terri Vasquez,  Principal  
Date:  October 14, 2019 
Re:  Report to Board of Trustees 

 
ENROLLMENT: 465 
AM Kindergarten: 44 (+1 SPDC)   1st:  94 (+4 SPDC)  
PM Kindergarten: 47 (+1 SPDC)   2nd:  92 
ELL Immersion AM: 12        3rd:  83 (+2 SPDC) 
SPDC (Special Day): 14    4th:  87 (+6 SPDC) 
Pre-1st:  8     
 
MAP DATA:  Spring 2019 to Fall 2019 
 

READING: (students Avg, High-Avg, High) SPRING 2019 FALL 2019 

Kindergarten 47% 57% 

First Grade 51% 49% 

Second Grade 55% 27% 

Third Grade 58% 56% 

Fourth Grade 57% 63% 

  ? (5th) 

   

Math: (students at 50th Percentile or higher)   

Kindergarten 44% 43% 

First Grade 44% 49% 

Second Grade 52% 37% 

Third Grade 51% 52% 

Fourth Grade 41% 61% 

  ? (5th) 

Language: (students at 50th Percentile or higher)   

Second Grade 65% 39% 

Third Grade 62% 55% 

Fourth Grade 62% 65% 

  ? (5th) 

 
ROTARY CLUB BOOKS:  The Rotary Club came to distribute books for all 2nd grade students.  They do it 
every year so teachers can pick books at appropriate levels for their students.   We appreciate their 
support. 
 
SCRATCH FOR SCHOOLS:  Melanie Harper, Kayla Blackstock,  
and Raymond Smith made $175 for our school by scratching  
off lottery tickets on October 7th at the Idaho Center.  This 
is an annual event sponsored by the Idaho Lottery.         
 
 
 
 



 
 
WALK-TOBER:   
Mr. Long led a Kick-Off Event on Monday, October 1st with our second annual Homedale Elementary 
Trojan Walk-A-Thon.  Students got sponsors to donate money for walking.  Each grade level walked for 
one hour during the day.  It was a great event to kick off our month of walking.  Students can walk at 
recess or whenever their teacher takes them out.  The fundraiser brought in over $4,800. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                                               
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
WAGONS HO!   
Wagons Ho was held on October 7th for the 4th grade students.  It was a beautiful day and another great 
event for our students. 
 
 
 
 
          
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



UPCOMING EVENTS 
Oct. 7-10 – Fire Prevention Week 
Oct. 9 – Fire Department visits HES Kindergarten 
Oct. 10 – Kindergarten and Pre-1st to Mansisidor Pumpkin Patch 
Oct. 17 – PTO Fall Carnival @ Mansisidor Farms 
Oct. 23-31 – Red Ribbon Week 
Oct. 23-24 – Conferences 
Oct. 28 – Picture Retakes 
Oct. 31 – Halloween Parties 
Nov. 8 – Staff Inservice 
Nov. 11 – Veteran’s Day Program 9:00 am 
 
 


